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Minutes 
Nominating Subcommittee 

December 7, 2009 
2:00 p.m. 

Lynwood Robert Room   
 117 W. Duval Street 

 
 
Attendance: Patrick Plumlee, Helen Ludwig and Rhonda Peoples-Waters 
 
Also in attendance:  Susan Stewart, Ethics Coordinator  
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:08, by the Chair, Patrick Plumlee who had been 
asked by the other members to serve as Chair. 
 
Mr. Plumlee made a motion to recommend that Kirby Oberdorfer, who is the current 
Vice Chair, be nominated as Chair and that the Legislative Subcommittee Chair Braxton 
Gillam be nominated to serve as Vice Chair. Helen seconded the motion. 
 
Discussion followed. 
 
The motion carried unanimously. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:18 p.m. 
 
 
__________________     ___________________ 
Susan Stewart      Date of Approval 
Ethics Coordinator 
 
This is a summary of the meeting and is not a verbatim transcription. A tape recording 
of these proceedings is available in the Duval Legislative Delegation Office at City Hall.   
  


